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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – January 2005

	President’s Report

January 2005


Dear Members,

Welcome to everyone for the year 2005.  Hope this finds you all well and ready for a busy few months ahead. 

Thankyou to the Mawn family for hosting our annual Christmas party. 

The Zonta Club of Roma has sent off a donation to Red Cross for the Asian Crisis.  We will also raising funds with the next movie night for the SA Bushfire and Asia. 

For the next meeting could everyone please bring their Zonta Manual.

The Status of Women committee is hard at work organising International Women’s Day so everyone let all your friends and colleagues know.  

The Nominating Committee has been selected and members will be approached for the next year’s positions.  Be adventurous and consider a position with the Club.

The next project is the Area 6 Workshop to be held on 19th and 20th March 2005 at “Woodlands” Marburg.  Please pencil this date in as it is very beneficial to learn about Zonta International and about our roles within the Club and Club ethos.  

Look forward to seeing you all at the meeting.

Cheers

Kim Askew 

President

	Programme, PR 

and Communications


Thank you to the Membership and Fellowship committee for an enjoyable Christmas party.   Once again every little detail was beautifully done right down to the Christmas cocktails!  Thanks Heather and Peter for providing your home.

A reminder to wear your Zonta shirts and aprons for Australia Day on Wednesday.  The aprons are still available for purchase by members for $20 and a shirt can be organised for you should you need one.

The Zonta calendar/program for 2005 is in the “pipeline”.  We are asking all committees to provide dates for events they anticipate running in 2005 so that these can be put on the calendar.  We would like to have this job completed as early as possible so that the calendar will be useful as a reminder for coming events in the Zonta year.  

A few events that our Committee will assist with the PR for are the Movie Night coming up on February 10 and the International Women’s Day breakfast on March 8.  We will also need to further promote the Bursary as there have been no applications so far.   

Updated “fridge” and “handbag” member directories will be available shortly and will be emailed to members. 

Just letting you all know that Katie Woodside has kindly agreed to step in as Chair of the PR Committee for a while as I have a few family commitments that will prevent me from being as actively involved as I would like to be over the next few months.  Thanks Katie.

I will continue to do the Newsletter unless there is someone out there who is keen to take it on.

Judy Bryant

Program & PR Committee

	Finance and Fundraising




At our short meeting we discussed the Australia Day Drinks Stall on 26 January at the Big Rig. We hoped to get the Apex van again and since the meeting, Judy has been able to confirm with Apex that we are able to use their van. They will drop it to the site for us. Judy also found out that Eventastic is organising the Day which will start at 6.00pm. It would be great if some helpers can turn up at around 5.30 to set up. It’s expected that it won’t go too long – maybe 8.00 or 8.30. 

We are pleased to report that we have been able to obtain Phantom of the Opera for our Movie Night on February 10. It is to be the Premier showing so that gives us a good opportunity to draw the crowds.  Further arrangements will be discussed at the meeting on Tuesday.

Andrea Clancy 

Finance & Fundraising Committee
	Status of Women and Service 




At our meeting earlier this month the main items for discussion were the International Women’s Day Breakfast and the Bursary.

The IWD Breakfast will be held on Tuesday March 8 at the Maranoa Club.  A guest speaker is being finalised.  Although details are still being sorted out, please start spreading the word that this event will be on.  Details of times etc will be published soon.  

Disappointingly, there have been no applications for the Bursary thus far.  The PR Committee will assist with promoting the Bursary in the local press but we are also asking each member to spread the word.  “Word of mouth” is often the most successful PR tool.  If you are unsure of the details of what the Bursary offers and the application requirements, please contact me.

See you at the meeting.

Jo Dalgleish

Status of Women Committee

Dates to Remember

· Tuesday 25 January

Dinner Meeting – Maranoa Club – 6.00 for 6.30 dinner.

· Wednesday 26 January
Australia Day Celebrations drinks stall.  Setting up at 5.30 for 6 0’clock start.
· Thursday 10 February

Movie Night – Phantom of the Opera

All members to supply finger foods.

· Monday 8 March

International Women’s Day Breakfast.

· March 19 & 20 
2005 Area 6 Workshop at Woodlands, Marburg.

JANUARY ROSTER

	duty
	zontian

	Blessing
	Heather H

	Objects
	Heather M

	Raffle
	Jenny U & Kim A

	MOW  (Wed 26)
	Eleanor T

	Please organise a swap if roster is unsuitable.


ROMA ZONTA’S COMMUNITY SERVICE COMMITMENT.

CAN YOU HELP?

Meals on Wheels

2005 Roster is being prepared.  Please phone Judy Bryant on 4622 2920 if you would like to be included on the roster.

ANNUAL SUBS DUE IN MARCH
A reminder for Dinner Meetings:

In the absence of an apology,

an invoice for $14.50 will be sent to non-attending 

members to cover the cost of their meal.

Contact Andrea Clancy with your apology on 

4622 8888(w) or 4622 2485(h) on the Monday prior to the meeting.
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.
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